
 

Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council Meeting of 27 February 2003 

1. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 1.1 Te Whare Roimata Trust and Inner City East Residents’ Group (ICENG) 
 
  The Board received a request from Te Whare Roimata Trust and ICENG for seed funding for a 

newsletter. 
 
  The Board deferred this request until further information was provided by Te Whare Roimata 

and ICENG regarding the budget and how the group would work with the other three residents’ 
groups in contributing to and distributing the newsletter. 

 
 1.2 Environment Canterbury – Christchurch Area Committee 
 
  The Board received a letter from Environment Canterbury seeking a nomination for a 

representative for the Christchurch Area Committee. 
 
  Rod Cameron and Brendan Smith were nominated for the position. 
 
  As a result of a show of hands Rod Cameron was declared appointed as the Board’s 

representative on the Christchurch Area Committee. 
 
 1.3 198 Youth Health Centre – Youth Initiatives Project 
 
  The Board received the information and congratulated and commended staff for their efforts. 
 
 1.4 Annual Gigantic Beach Clean Up – Request for Funding 
 
  The Board received a request from Keep Christchurch Beautiful for $300 funding for the 2003 

Gigantic Beach Clean up. 
 
  The Board decided to allocate $300 from the Board’s Community Events and Special Days 

Fund for the transport of two classes of pupils from schools within the community to the Sea 
Week Programme 2003. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


